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The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview  

An upgrade is underway for a new multi-purpose hall at Engadine High School. The hall will include a full basketball 
court, stage, amenities, and sports and performance storage. 

Progress 

 The Development Application (DA) for the new hall at Engadine High School has been approved by the South 
Sydney Planning Panel and Sutherland Shire Council. 

 Bonded asbestos fragments were removed from the Modular Demountable Room (MDR) site by licensed and 
accredited asbestos contractors. A clearance certificate has been issued to confirm the area is safe for staff 
and students. 

 Lloyd Group is now replacing the current dance/band rooms with two new MDR buildings. 

Next steps 

Once the current dance/band rooms have been replaced, Lloyd Group will install fencing and site sheds before 
starting main works in late October/early November. 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will work closely with the school leadership team to ensure continuity of school 
operations and to minimise any potential impact on student learning during construction. SINSW will also continue to 
prepare notifications to neighbouring properties to keep them informed of the impact of school construction on the 
local area. 
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Working hours 

Working hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm and Saturday, 8am to 3pm. No work will occur on Sundays or 
public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

All work will be within NSW Government's Public Health Orders, and relevant COVID restrictions.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. We look forward to delivering this 
exciting project for the local community. 
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